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Important Dates 

 

December 

10 Photo Day - Tentative Date 



16 Holiday Hoopla 2020 - Digital  

16 End of the Quintile 

18 Last school day before break (full day) 

21 Winter Break Starts (21 Dec - 8 Jan) 

January 

11 First day back to school after break 

12 Director Chat (MAP Testing) & PSG Meeting - Time and location is pending due to COVID status 

QSI SWAP SHOP 

 

Director's Letter 

Dear QSI Families, 



Holiday festivities have arrived on campus. The school tree is on display outside the school office doors 

so students can enjoy it as they walk in the hallway. The younger students already made decorations 

and placed them on the tree. Other students have displayed their snowman art in the hallways. While 
we may not have snow this time of year, we are creating a QSI winter wonderland on campus.  

A small reminder for parents dropping off younger children at school, please make sure your child has 

their hat and gloves for the day. This will make sure that the are staying warm and toasty when having 

outside recess.  

Thank you all for those who attended the Director Chat and PSG meeting this week. It was our second 

meeting that was hosted via Teams video conference. The PSG is coordinating some holiday treats for 

the students to be handed out on December 16th, the day the Holiday Hoopla will be shared in a digital 

format. The next Director Chat and PSG meeting is scheduled for January 12th. I look forward to seeing 

you there. Hopefully, the COVID restrictions will lighten up and we will be able to return to face to face 
meetings.   

The supplies for the school’s Photo Day arrived, this includes the backdrop and lights. The school 

will test the equipment before Photo Day to see if we can get the picture quality to our 

satisfaction. Should we run into any technical issues, I will send a note out on any changes for Photo 

Day. At the moment, we are still scheduled to have Photo Day next week.  Awesome news for the all-

class photos; we almost have all of them completed. We have one more class to take and we will be 

finished with class photos. All we are waiting for is to have good weather and 100% attendance and we 
will get the last photo taken.  

Many of the students are comfortable using technology that is integrated into their lessons and 

classrooms. With two weeks away from the holiday break, this means they will have a break from 

educational technology. However, the students will possibly continue to use technology to socialize with 

friends via social media and digital game platforms. During the holiday break, with COVID still in our lives, 

your child may use technology more than the past over this winter holiday. If this occurs, this article 

maybe helpful in guiding your child in using technology 
safely. https://www.childrens.health.qld.gov.au/blog-10-things-keep-kids-safe-online/ .  

During the last week of school, you will receive another status report and your child’s first narrative 

report for the year. For parents new to QSI, the teachers write narrative reports twice a year. These are 

summaries of your child’s progress for the subjects studied this year. The narrative reports provide 

deeper information on your child’s scholastic successes and academic needs than what is provided in 
the status report.  

 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Garner 

https://www.childrens.health.qld.gov.au/blog-10-things-keep-kids-safe-online/


Note from the Latvian Center 

The Latvian Center asked me to pass on a reminder to our community. When children are playing in the 

front of their building after school, the children should play on the large grassy area only. The areas the 

Latvian Center would like to refrain from playing on are pictured below. They Latvian Center is trying to 
improve the turf in those areas. 

 

 



Class photo and individual photos coming 

 



QSI Student Work and Life 

3-4 Year Olds Make Holiday Decorations 

 



 

 



5-6 Year Olds Make Holiday Decorations 

 



 

 



7-9 YO Art Class: Winter Wonderland 

 



 

 



 

 



 

10/11 YO: Practicing Lines from "The Grinch" 

 



 

 



 

10/11 YO: Physical Education in the Gym 

 

 



 

 

 



 

12-13 YO Science: Students finished their group body poster 

 



 

 



 

 



QSI Success Orientations 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Parent Support Group (PSG) Contact 

The QSI Parent Support Group is available on WhatsApp and Facebook. 

 

WhatsApp: Contact Mrs. Lawes at lauralawes@outlook.com to be added to the WhatsApp group. 

Facebook: You can find the PSG Facebook page at the link - 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1626025644281325  

Absence Reporting Form 

If your child will be absent, please complete the absence form. Click here for the form. 

mailto:lauralawes@outlook.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1626025644281325
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=7TdOg7-2-EKAydkkVDvEN-m0986S1o9GoXUMUKsJBm5UNUw5TFI2M05OSFlTSTRCM0Y2RTlaVTBEQi4u


 

Early Departure Form 

If you are picking up your child in the middle of the school day, please complete this form so the school 
can record the departure. Click here for the Early Departure Form. 

Keeping Safe Curriculum 

 

Homeroom teachers have started to include the Keeping Safe Curriculum in the weekly lessons. These 

are short lessons that educate children on how to keep themselves safe and who to ask for help in 

unsafe situations. This is a global curriculum that QSI uses at all campuses. Below is a list of the key 
themes and focus areas that students will study. More information on the program can be found here.  

Themes 

The curriculum follows 2 main themes: 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=7TdOg7-2-EKAydkkVDvEN57RPVtaV0VGowxv-XurVm5UNFZMTlRTRlE5SjZCREZXRlBVM1k4QVpFWS4u
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/teaching/curriculum-and-teaching/keeping-safe-child-protection-curriculum/about-keeping-safe-child


• we all have the right to be safe 

• we can help ourselves to be safe by talking to people we trust. 

Focus areas 

The 2 themes are explored through 4 focus areas: 

• the right to be safe 

• relationships 

• recognizing and reporting abuse 

• protective strategies. 

Playground Reminder 

Please remember that the school playground is not accessible while school is in session between 8:00 

AM and 3:45 PM.  

QSI Safety Reminders Via Success Orientations 

 



 



 

Community Announcements 

If you know of any upcoming family friendly activities or events that maybe of interest to our QSI 

families, please share them and they can be added to this section. NOTE: Any event shared is not 
connected to QSI. 

QSI School Operations During COVID-19:2020-2021 

Click here to access the COVID-19 Operations PDF file. 

Click here for 2020-2021 Parent/Student Informed Consent Letter – Covid19. 

You can sign and e-mail to brian-garner@munster.qsi.org . You will be able to sign at school as you drop 

your child off at the entrance. 

https://qsinet-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/brian-garner_munster_qsi_org/EVCL_JBFW4xHlx_VKEhhFuIBW-XZc38DwbeKsLdOrKfusw?e=dheMIm
https://qsinet-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/brian-garner_munster_qsi_org/EU3EBk6lGVBMmj2KsiVFY_YBM6MdkXAdslFo0ZHbO0qZoA?e=l5i5uA
mailto:brian-garner@munster.qsi.org


Scheduled Appointment on Campus 

If you have a scheduled appointment for an "in the building meeting " with Dr. Garner or Ms. Siejen, 
please make sure to complete the electronic visitor form on our entrance door.  

The visitor form is a QR code that can be scanned by your phone. The QR code takes you to an electronic 

form so you can input your information. If you are new to using a QR code, click here for a tutorial on 

scanning a QR code. I will also place a link to the form in this QR article. Click here to access the form 
without the QR code. 

Thank you for supporting our contact tracing system.  

School Calendar 

 

https://www.digitaltrends.com/mobile/how-to-scan-a-qr-code/
https://www.digitaltrends.com/mobile/how-to-scan-a-qr-code/
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=7TdOg7-2-EKAydkkVDvEN57RPVtaV0VGowxv-XurVm5UNFVEUUtQSDMzU0dZQkZWTDZONVdHUVBTOC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=7TdOg7-2-EKAydkkVDvEN57RPVtaV0VGowxv-XurVm5UNFVEUUtQSDMzU0dZQkZWTDZONVdHUVBTOC4u


Stay in Contact 

Thank you for selecting QSI International School of Münster and trusting us with your child's education. 

If you have a question on the curriculum being taught, the curriculum can be viewed at 

http://curriculum.qsi.org/ . Should you have a question or concern regarding the content or selected 

assessments, please reach out to the teacher or the school Director. If you need to contact me, my 
contact information is below. 

Address: 

Salzmannstraße 152 

48159 Münster, Germany 

Telephone: +49 251 383 49446 

E-mail: brian-garner@qsi.org 

 

1 - Dr. Brian Garner - Director 

http://curriculum.qsi.org/


We proudly subscribe to the following educational services 

 

 

 



 

 

 


